The September 2006 Council meeting for Penn Lake Park Borough was held on 9/6/06. The meeting commenced at approximately 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call showed that Favire, Carter, George, Beckerman and Fisher were present. Also in attendance were many concerned residents, Mayor Bill Warner, Atty. McCormick, and Ed Pietroski from Entech. 

George stated that prior to this evenings meeting we had an executive session in regard to sewers and litigation.


The August 2006 minutes were presented to Council and placed on display. George wished to make a correction to the minutes.  The first sentence reads that the meeting was not held, not should be deleted as the meeting was held on 8/2/06.  

A motion to accept the minutes with the correction was made by Favire, 2nd by Carter, roll call, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT:


The treasurer’s report was presented and accepted by a motion from Favire 2nd by George, Roll Call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.





GENERAL

PLGIT

GARBAGE
Bal.8/02/06

$35874.72

$100159.26
$15212.42

Deposits


$ 1522.20

$  1898.12
$  255.00

Withdrawals

$ 5519.14

$      .00
$ 3189.00

Interest

     $
    

$   422.36
$__ 54.42    

Bal.09/06/06

$31877.78
     $102479.74  
$12332.84





LIQUID FUELS
  DAM   

PETTY CASH
Bal. 8/02/06

$14520.24

$935.35

$14.08

Deposits


$     .00

$   .00

$  .00

Withdrawals

$     .00

$   .00

$  .00

Interest


$   60.66 
$  3.91

$  .00
Bal.09/06/06

$14580.90

$939.26

$14.08

SEWER FUND

Bal. 8/2/06


$ 35336.48

Penn Vest interest

$  9713.43 (automatic withdrawal)

Withdrawals


$      .00

Deposits



$ 24553.00

Interest



$    13.71
Bal 09/6/06


$ 50169.76


George requested Ed Pietroski from Entech to give his report.  He proceeded to say that he has a letter from Linde requesting that the retainage on the project be released.  At this point all the work has been done, the items were completed from the punch list, and the system is working and pumping sewerage.  At this time I recommend, as per their request and per PA Statutes that we release the retainage.  

George made a motion to pay the retainage to Linde Enterprises subject to the Engineers and solicitors approval, 2nd by Beckerman, roll call- Favire, Carter, George, Beckerman & Fisher all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


John Stozenski questioned the release of the funds since his driveway is not repaired.  He has been trying to get this rectified for a while now.  Ed Pietroski replied that they are 

trying to work this out with Linde.  He is still under contract and has to do corrections, even though we are releasing the retainage.  Mr. Stozenski said he will do it himself just give him $3000.


Mrs. McGarrigan said that the minutes from the August meeting show that Atty. McCormick was present at that meeting, he in fact was not and the minutes should be corrected.  George stated let the minutes reflect that Atty. McCormick was not at the August meeting.

Ken Stem asked if the roads will be repaired/repaved.  The blacktop is all broken up.  Carter replied that it was repaved where it was damaged as a result of the contractor.  There are places where the blacktop just broke apart as a result because it is old, not as a result of the contractor doing the sewer project. 

CORRESPONDENCE:


George received a letter from Jill Rosenstock asking if she could attend a grant-writing course.  The cost is $120 and takes place in the fall & winter.  This class is mandatory in order to participate in state grants to get funds, and if Jill is willing to do this and we have the money, I feel we should send her.  

George made a motion to allow Jill to take these classes on grant writing for $120, 2nd Favire, roll call-all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


 George received a letter from the postmaster.  He asks that nothing be put into the mailboxes.  A couple of residents have had items taken out with postage due and if they want the information that was in their mailbox that didn’t have a stamp on it from somebody putting things in from around the lake, then they will have to go to the post office and pay for it.  The particular item that he gave me was the one that came around regarding fences.  This individual wants people to come to the meeting tonight and talk about it and they listed board members, unfortunately omitting one, and planning commission members.  So if you feel you need to put something out like this you are going to have to pay for postage or put it on people’s doors, I wouldn’t recommend it, or place it on the bulletin board.  Please keep things out the mailboxes because it is actually against the law.

QUESTIONS:


John Stozenski wanted to address 3 issues in regard to the Perrone property.  1) There are 7 cars parked on the property, 4 have no license plates on them.  Spoke with the zoning officer Dan, who was doing it for Chris who was out of town at the time.  He indicated he spoke with Tom Perrone about the property on 8/7.  They received a letter on 8/9 that they signed for.  The letter was giving him 21 days to remove the cars that do not have license plates or current inspection stickers.  By August 30th the cars should have been removed.  Nothing happened the cars are still there.  I spoke with Dan on Saturday and he said he would speak with the Perrones to have the cars removed.  Mr. Stozenski said he understands Dan spoke with Tom Perrone on Sunday and that Monday the cars would be removed.  It is now Wednesday and the cars are still there.  Do we enforce the ordinances or don’t we.  We cannot have selective enforcement.  Either the rules apply to everybody or they apply to nobody.  The ordinances are quite specific.  If you are in violation you have 21 days to remove the violation.  The 21st day there is a $300 fine and for each day thereafter the violation becomes a new violation and is an additional offense.  We need to do something about this.  Discussion ensued.  Mr. Stozenski suggested we hire a contractor to remove the cars if he won’t do it himself and charge him.  2) The property itself needs to be looked at.  They are putting in a pool on the lakeside.  There is dirt all over the place.  There is a 5’ easement around the perimeter of the lake that everyone should be able to walk around on.  There is a big part of a truck blocking the easement at the Perrone’s. There is a cement mixer that has been there for 5 years, debris is all over the property. All of us neighbors are sick of looking at this.  Mr. Stozenski asked council to enforce our ordinances and if you don’t than we will have to take action, and we really don’t want to do that, get an attorney and go to county and all. I don’t want to fine the Perrones the $300 each day the cars are there.  Just get the cars out.  If he won’t do it in the next day or two, get someone to get them out and charge the Perrones for the removal.

3) We have an enforcement officer why doesn’t he do his job.  


Sue George stressed that Dan has spoken with Mr. Perrone many, many times in the last month.  The only thing about Sunday’s conversation that she knows is that Mr. Perrone was able to show Dan registration stickers and plates for every car. Discussion followed.

Augie Ciulla said that there were no license plates shown to Dan by Tom Perrone, Dan was on the porch and a white piece of paper was handed to Tom, which was the only thing exchanged.  Augie is upset about the cars at the property and asked that council take care of the removal of the cars because then they will all have to get together, get an attorney and sue the Borough for not enforcing the ordinances, which is not what we want to do.  

We are asking the Borough to get the cars out and get the lot cleaned up.  Discussion followed.  Mrs. Bahrt said that the only other alternative would be is to sue the Borough if no action is taken.

George will speak with the Zoning Officer and action will be taken. Something will be done. 


Betty McGarrigan said what it comes down to is common sense and common courtesy.  Would the state police come and take care of an unlicensed vehicle and maybe make some money on it?  George replied that the ordinance states that if the homeowner doesn’t take care of it and remove the vehicle, we have the right to remove the vehicle.

Discussion ensued about the removal of vehicles and enforcement of ordinances.  George said that there is an awful lot of time that is spent by the zoning officer on zoning.  People call all hours, 7am and 7pm. It is a very time consuming job.   

Mr. Stozenski said that Mr. Perrone parks his unlicensed cars in the middle of the road.  George said that it will be taken care of.


Jack Basler asked if anything will be done about the potholes on Hollenback Road.  Carter replied that we will be looking into having some of the holes patched on Hollenback.


Joe Schwab asked if there is anything about the draining of the lake.  Carter replied that as everyone is aware the draw down was t occur on the 5th.  We contacted Borton Lawson and Barletta to make sure everything is ok and it wasn’t.  There were some problems with the valve.  The controller on the valve the way it was drawn wasn’t going to be functional so they had to change the controller on the valve.  They don’t have the valve yet.  They said mid September the valve would be on the site.  George said she spoke with Community Development and as long as we start the project before the end of this year we will be fine with the funds from them.  

George said it will be posted and the fire company will be notified of the new draw down time.


Harold Cadwallader said there is a tree under the bridge that needs to be removed. George said we would take care of it. Thank you.

RECEIPTS: READ
  





$ 1898.12

H.A Berkheimer, EIT



$  131.24

Luzerne County Delinquent Taxes



$   39.20

Realty Transfer Taxes



$  125.00

Building Permits



$  350.00

Zoning Permits



$  200.00

Minor Subdivision App, Bahrt



$   96.09

Taxes Collected



$   20.00

Sale of Zoning Book



$  150.00

Luzerne County, Vehicle Violations



$   73.51

Selective Ins. Dividend from Ins Pool

BILLS:
READ 



$   25.09

H. A. Berkheimer, Admin & Comm-July



$   23.01

PP&L July Streetlight



$ 3189.00

JP Mascaro & Sons, Sept. Garbage Coll.



$  150.00

Atty. Charles McCormick, Sept Salary



$   52.00

Citizens Voice- tax ordinance



$  153.00

Kirby Health Center – 9 water tests



$  888.02

FNCB – Interest on Loan

$   54.33
Verizon- Telephone 8/7 to 9/6

$  169.60
Reeves Rent a John-potty @ beach July & August

$  132.82
Office Max-zoning book copies

$  260.00
John R Varaly – Planning Comm 4 hrs

$  253.00
Luzerne Cty, Printing of 2006 tax bills

$  100.00
Laura Baranko, Stenog., 8/1 hearing


Motion to pay the bills was made by Favire, 2nd by Carter, roll call all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


COMMITTEE REPORTS:


Mayor Bill Warner said he received a call from a resident about a loud party on Lakeview; he visited the home and told them to be quiet.  Sept 3rd stopped a fireworks party at a home on Lakeview Dr.  Sept. 4th received a call about someone burning creosote ties.  Stopped by and told them to put fire out, they did.


Favire did water testing of the lake and all readings were well below the limits.  The water was safe.


Carter asked for a motion to fill the potholes on Hollenback.  Carter made a motion to approve the fixing of the potholes on Hollenback not to exceed $2000.00, 2nd by George roll call- all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Mr. Basler asked if anything could be done about the speeding on Hollenback Road, perhaps put in speed bumps.  Discussion ensued. Speed bumps are illegal.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:


George said we need to pass an ordinance regarding taxes.  Atty. McCormick explained that we already have a transfer tax ordinance in place but the state has changed their procedure for making proctor payments to municipalities when someone transfers its tax, more specific language authorizing the state to collect it. Doesn’t change the fee or anything just enacting a form that the state wants.

George made a motion to adopt Ordinance #3 of 2006 enacting a realty transfer tax and other tax related provisions pursuant to article XI-D of the tax reform code of 1971 and authorizing the state to determine collect and enforce the tax, interest & penalties, 2nd by Beckerman, roll call all in favor, none opposed.

ORD #3 OF 2006 – adopting the state specific language per the tax reform code regarding the realty transfer tax.


George said that we didn’t get a copy of the language changes to the wetland ordinance so we will table this for next meeting.  Atty McCormick will be given a copy for his review and comment.

NEW BUSINESS:


 George made a motion to authorize the Dam Inspection to be done by Borton Lawson, estimate between $900 and $1100, 2d by Beckerman, roll call-all in favor, none opposed.


Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Beckerman, 2nd by Carter, all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.


Meeting adjourned.








Respectfully submitted,








Teresa Wojciechowski








Secretary

